SUAA Board Meeting
Thursday, August 4, 2016
Wesley United Methodist Church

10:00 a.m.
Those present- Jones, Gilbert, McLean, Belles, Pano, Werling, Maguire, Brown,   Richmond, Nelson, Rhodes, Callison, Thompson, Farr
The meeting was called to order by president, Patti Jones.  The minutes of the July 7, 2016 board meeting were approved as corrected.  Maguire/Thompson 
The treasurer’s report was tabled.
Announcements/reports included:  Discussion was held on the July 12 John Sullivan presentation and the PR follow up.  News items of the event from the Bushnell Democrat and the McDonough County Voice were reviewed.
Maguire reported the following Local SUAA members have passed away:  Denise Sprinkle, 7/17/2016 and Rhoda Grass Butler, 7/20/2016.
Brown reported there are 682 local members to date. 
 Maguire reported on the State SUAA Board meeting.  State policy and procedures were reviewed at that meeting.  He sent his comments relating to the policy and procedures to the SUAA state office.
Farr reported on news from the Human Resources Office at WIU. A new organization will take over the CMS responsibilities.  The new organization will work to make the insurance process paperless.  The fall flu clinic will be held October 12 in the Union Heritage Room. Two individuals from HR at WIU will be part of the state training to update Western on the new process.  Employee call back will take place for some employees in August.

Pano reported members of our local chapter have talked with Rep. Hammond last week.  The State of Illinois budget is still short.  He identified possible revenue streams.  Work on the next state budget was discussed.  He also identified possible decisions related to labor relations.  The state debt is currently at 7.8 BILLION dollars.   
Belles identified September 1, 2016 as the deadline for newsletter items to be sent to him for publication.

Foundation Report- none

Technology Report- none

Old business- none

New business- Pano will communicate with Rep. Hammond as to her availability to be our speaker for the fall luncheon, October 11.  More details for the luncheon will be discussed at out next meeting, Sept. 1.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.  Gilbert/McLean
Jackie Richmond, Secretary
